
HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 

TUESDAY, APRIL 11, 2017 – 8:55 P.M. 
SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM 

------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive 
Session with Selectmen, Troy Garron, Tom Millias and Kim Roy to discuss contract negotiations 
for Sergeants, Patrol Officers, Firefighters, Highway, Cemetery, Dispatch, Police Chief and Fire 
Chief: 

Troy E. Garron - Yes 
Thomas Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 

 
FIRE CHIEF CONTRACT 
Roy said that Chief Viveiros has submitted material regarding his salary.  She thinks it is going 
to be more than 2% but said he is going to reasonable.  Irma is checking the salaries of the chiefs 
with our ten town comparison list. 
 
PATROL OFFICER NEGOTIATIONS 
The BOS was in favor of 2%, and Step 6.  The education proposal and the fifteen minutes before 
and after a shift is out.   Seelig sent them a letter regarding longevity.   
  
DISPATCH NEGOTIATIONS 
There is only one dispatcher at this time but will she be retiring in a couple of months.  A 2% 
wage increase will be given to that employee.   
 
HIGHWAY/CEMETERY NEGOTIATIONS 
A 2% wage increase for them.      
 
SERGEANTS NEGOTIATIONS  
Wage openers for right now.   
 
Moved by Garron and seconded by Roy, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive 
Session at 9:07 p.m.: 

Troy E. Garron - Yes 
Tom Millias - Yes 
Kim R. Roy - Yes 

 
  
 
 
 
--------------------------------------------------- 
Troy E. Garron 
Clerk 
/pjm 
 
 


